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From: Helen Spencer, Brooklyn College (Education, School of)  
Sent: Wednesday, December 9, 2020 12:51 PM 
Subject: [BC] NYC DOE mid-year teaching positions, and reminders 
 
Dear Brooklyn College Student:  
 
The New York City Dept. of Education (NYCDOE)  has mid-year teaching positions for the 2020-2021 
school year.  
 
Recent alumni and/or students who will soon graduate may wish to take advantage of mid-year 
teaching opportunities available now through March 2021, especially if they received their 
certification in the fall of 2019.  
 
More information: http://www.brooklyn.cuny.edu/web/MidYear_Hiring_Flyer_NYC_DOE.pdf  
 
 You can always check the Brooklyn College Educator Certification website:    
http://www.brooklyn.cuny.edu/web/academics/schools/education/certification.php 
for information on 
* Updates and Frequently Asked Questions  
* Career resources 
* Certification requirements and procedures 
and related matters. 
 
Please also check the NY State Dept. of Education Office of Teaching Initiatives (OTI) site for current 
rules:  www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert Rules are subject to change. 
 
If you will graduate in the spring or summer of 2021, here are two reminders: 
* File a graduation audit on time. More information: 
http://www.brooklyn.cuny.edu/web/about/administration/enrollment/registrar/graduation.php  
* Check your NY State TEACH account at www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert  
Is your data complete?  
If your workshops or fingerprint records are not listed on your account, please see the instructions on 
Brooklyn College Educator Certification website.  
 
I will have Certification Town Hall meetings on Zoom about every two weeks this fall. The next 
meetings will be on  Dec. 10 and 22, 6pm-7pm.  If you would like to participate in a group Zoom 
meeting, please fill in this form https://tinyurl.com/HelenSpencerTownHall 
You can check the Contact Us section of the Brooklyn College Educator Certification website for more 
Town Hall meeting dates. 
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If you have questions for me, please confirm  your CUNYfirst EMPLID number or the last four digits of 
your Social Security number. 
 
Be well, 
 
Helen Spencer 
Certification Officer 
Brooklyn College, School of Education, Office of the Dean Working from home until the Brooklyn 
College campus reopens Tel. 718-951-5000 x3946. Phone office hours, Fall  2020: Mondays and 
Wednesdays, noon - 5pm.  
Website: http://www.brooklyn.cuny.edu/web/academics/schools/education/certification.php 
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